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Dear :Str.or Madam;

L Oepr o
AR OF £g19p,
This report is to inflorm the Washington State iDepartment of Ecology

of the existence of a contaminated site on my%property on Vashon Is-
land, WA. The source iof the contamination was ian old underground
gasoline tank which was assoclated with d former general store. The
gtore closed around the beginning of WWII andiso the tank had not been

used for over 50 years. ®

I have been working with TME Environmental Services of Bremerton, WA.,
who has advised me on the cleanup attempt to date and has sampled the

s0il and had it lab tested twilce.

The tank was discovered when I applied for a property refinance. The
property, currently a single-family rental residence, retains the
early century "storefront" facade features, including a 1930's gas
pump, and is a King County Historic Landmark. The loan officers wanted
confirmation that the tank associated with the old gas pump had been
removed. Having purchased the property in 1986 from the heir of the
deceased owner, I had no knowlege of this. I contracted with TME En-
vironmental Services to help me with this problem. We found the old
%00 gallon tank was there and core-gample soil lab tests indlecated

contamination below the tank.

This was a great disappointment for me, as I had hoped that the tank
had, been empty or nearly empty when abandoned and even if rusted out
would have leaked little. Dave Murdock of TME knew of the financial
limitations I was faced with and has glven me advice, explicit in-
struction, and the loan of Wash. State published guldelines for tank

removal. I hired a local heavy equlpment operator to assist in the
project and we have removed the tank and 12 yards of contaminated soll,
which we have contained on concrete slabs on slte, using aeration/

vapor extraction for contamination removal.

returned to test the soil at the bottom of what
15 now a 10' deep pit in front of the building. Test results, while
markedly better than the first group, stil1l did not meet Wash. State
standards for the three contaminants Xylene, Benzene, and WTPH G.
These are contained in a heavy clay layer.

In August, Mr Murdock

It is my hope to get from your department, a determination of non--
signifigance for the remainder of the contaminated soil. It would be
ten feet underground, contained in clay and filled with clean soil
over it. I have spent between $4000 to $5000. as well as much of my own
time on the cleanup so far, with the project yet incomplete. While thils
1s not a great amount of money for environmental cleanup in terms of
commercial interest, coming from a limited, private family budget, it
causes a much greater strain. '
hank you,
(206) 567-4652 hris Coldeen
- 16103 Westside Hwy SW
Vashon Island, WA 98070




